
01/04/2024                                                        

The Alexandria Gun Club held its annual meeting at Fired Up in Alexandria on Tuesday, January 04, 2024. New 

applications and dues were collected prior to and after the meeting.  

The meeting was started with President Brian Armstrong leading the club in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Officer Reports followed.  

Secretary Kim Roering reviewed the minutes from the previous annual meeting. Minutes can be viewed on our website 

as well. 

Treasurer Jim Lee provided the treasury report and had the financials available for review. Any member interested in 

these balances may contact Jim for a breakdown. President Armstrong did explain that the goal is to boost our funds so 

that if we have the opportunity to purchase land for the outdoor range at some point, we would have the money to do 

so.  

Three board members were up for renew this year: Brian Armstrong, Larry Ficek, and Grant Larson. All three were re-

elected for another 3-year term. All motions were seconded and approved by membership. 

Pistol League will be allowed at the ATCC beginning on 01/11/24. This will be a twelve-week league with flyers to be sent 

to membership with dates/times.  

Old Business:  

• The porta potty will continue to be maintained monthly during the months of May-November 2024. The hand 

sanitizer container fell off the wall so will be replaced this spring.   

• Range rules and keeping the range in good maintenance was reviewed.  

• Sight in Days will be established closer to the event but for the past two years have been 1 weekend prior to the 

early season and 1 weekend prior to opener.  

• The final floor was installed in the 100-yard range shed this summer.  

New Business: 

• Safety classes – CPR/Stop the Bleed/1st Aid and Range Safety Officer trainings will be offered through AGC and 

Townsend Firearms Instruction. Watch for a flyer in your email soon!  

• Range cleanup date – will be set in the future once we know what the weather is doing.  

• Membership voted to donate $1000 to the Alexandria Area Youth Trap Range. Motions were voted on and 

approved by membership. A check was issued to the AAYTA.  

• Pistol League – will begin on 1/11. See flyer on website.  

Long time member Jerry Jensen passed away. The club donated flowers and received a thank you card from the family. A 

30 second moment of silence was had.  

Membership gate code was changed on 1/1/24. Membership is around 200+ members currently.  

Motion made/approved to adjourn the meeting.   

Secretary Kim Roering 


